AN IMPORTANT MESSAGE FROM THE NEW MEXICO DEPARTMENT OF
PUBLIC SAFETY CONCEALED CARRY UNIT (NM DPS CCU)

Beginning May 1, 2023, fingerprint services for concealed carry will now be
provided by a new vendor called IDEMIA. In addition to the change in fingerprint
fees, there will also be a change in the application fee paid to the New Mexico
Department of Public Safety (NMDPS).

Beginning, May 1, 2023, the application fee will be $100.00 for each new
application as authorized in the New Mexico Concealed Handgun Carry Act.

Renewal applications remain $75.00 with no additional fees to process the
fingerprints on file.

There are no application fees payable to NMDPS for active military, veterans, or
law enforcement.

INITIAL APPLICATION FEE INFO FOR CIVILIANS:
e $100 fee collected for application by NM DPS Concealed Carry Unit
e $59 fee paid to IDEMIA for initial fingerprints — ORI: NM920200Z

INITIAL APPLICATION FEE INFO FOR MILITARY/VETERANS (Discharged
within prior 20 years) and Law Enforcement

¢ No application fee

o $23 fee paid to IDEMIA for initial fingerprints — ORI: NM920272Z

NOTE: Any applicant using the Military/Law Enforcement ORI must provide
proof of service to the department. No refunds will be given for applicants
using the wrong ORI and this may cause delays in processing.

RENEWAL APPLICATION FEE INFO FOR CIVILIANS:
e $75 collected by renewal application by CCU.
e No additional fingerprint fees.

NOTE: There are no renewal fees for Military/Veterans/Law Enforcement





